
Sons of The American Legion  
 Officers 2019-2020 
Commander-Brian Bonter  (616) 901-8606 
Vice Commander-Mike Ruble (616) 846-6323 
Adjutant-Les Bonter  (231) 215-9817  
Finance Officer-Austin Bonter (616) 853-2390 
Chaplains-Mike Pierson (231) 853-2065 and 
Jim Helsen  
Historian-Andy Snoeyink  (616) 485-7997 
Sergeant-at-Arms-Tim Schutter (231) 740-1598 
Meetings-1st Thursday/month, 7 p.m.; Annual dues are $20.   
SAL-male descendants i.e. sons, grandsons, step-sons, step-
grandsons, adopted sons & grandsons (not in-laws) of  veterans. 
Welcoming Committee-for returning veterans-contact Andy 
Snoeyink  (616) 485-7997 or Brian Bonter (616) 901-8606.  

Next Meeting 
Thursday September 3, 7 p.m. at the Legion Hall. 
 

American Legion Auxiliary 
Officers 2019-2020 
President - Donna Rieckmann (616) 834-3179 
Vice President - Jude Ruch  
Secretary/Treasurer - Katy Pfaff -(231) 853-2107 
Chaplain -  Carol Drayton (231) 853-6726 
Sergeant-at-Arms -  
Veterans Support-Mary Bonter 

Next Meeting 
First Monday of March 2021, 7 p.m. at the hall.  

Dues for 2019-2020 are $28; or $8 for Juniors; 
please send dues to Katy Pfaff, 10986 Hall Road, 
Ravenna, MI. 49451 
 
Greetings from your Post Chaplin, 
Although times are trying right now we are very blessed 
to be part of Legion Family. Just like in all branches of 
service we come together for the greater good “Service 
to God and Country”. Thankfully our common goal out 
weighs any difference of opinion we may have. We are 
in this together and here for one another. 
If I can be of assistance either as your Chaplin or fellow 
comrade please contact me 231-670-1279 text or leave a 
message. We all need to be reminded people cannot read 
our minds, use our words speak up for ourselves or fel-
low vets we know could use a hand. 
This is the day the Lord has made;  let us rejoice 
and be glad in it.  Psalms 118:24 
For God And Country, Chaplin Debbie Vetter 
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Larry Lieffers has 
sold several hundred 
dollars worth of  
tickets at Ravenna 
Foods for the Labor 
Day drawing for a 
Ruger 10/.22 rifle 
with scope and case. 
   Drawing will be at 
the hall, Monday 
September 7, 6 p.m.  
 

Legion Chaplain Debbie Vetter (left) accepted several 
home-made blankets from Jean Meyers, made by her 
sister JoAnn (Meyers) Ervine of Charlotte. The blankets 
will be given to veterans and those in need.  


